

Mark the letter A,B,C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the rest in each of the following questions

- 1: A. Finished B. Escaped C. Damaged D. Promised
2: A. Change B. Machine C. Choose D. Chain

Mark the letter A,B,C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions

- 3: A. Signal B. Fashion C. Airport D. Mistake
4: A. Chemistry B. Decision C. Statistics D. Embroider

Mark the letter A,B,C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions

- 5: In many families, the most important decisions are ____ by many women
A. Done B. Made C. Arrived D. Given
6: If I feel too excited to sleep, I ____ reading one of our reports
A. Would B. Would try C. Will try D. Try
7: The doctors know that it is very difficult to save the patient's life, ____ they will try their best
A. But B. Because C. Despite D. However
8: Kate asked Janet where ____ the previous Sunday
A. Has she been B. Had she been C. She had been D. She has been
9: Most ____ students in ____ UK prepare carefully for A-level exams
A. The/X B. X/An C. The/An D. X/The
10: Don't go too fast! I can't ____ up with you
A. Run B. Walk C. Go D. Keep
11: The local government suggested ____ a road through the Nam Cat Tien National Park
A. Build B. To build C. Building D. Being built
12: I wish I ____ all the natural and man-made wonders of Viet Nam
A. Visit B. Could visit C. Will visit D. Am visiting
13: A good night's sleep can help you improve your ____
A. Concentrate B. Concentrating C. Concentrative D. Concentration

Mark the letter A,B,C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges

14: Mai: "Would you like to have another cup of coffee?" – Nam: " ____ "

- A. Sure. You can do that B. No thanks. I've had enough
C. I'm afraid so D. Of course. It is my pleasure

15: "Mom, I've got the first rank in class this semester!" – " ____ "

- A. Well done! B. Thank you! C. Never mind! D. Let's go!

Mark the letter A,B,C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions

16: I'll take the new job whose salary is fantastic

- A. Reasonable B. Pretty high C. Acceptable D. Wonderful

17: School uniform is required in most of Vietnamese schools

- A. Divided B. Depended C. Compulsory D. Paid

Choose the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions

18: Paul was disappointed that they didn't win the contest

- A. Angry B. Hopeful C. Unhappy D. Satisfied

19: It's started raining. You should put on your raincoat

- A. Take off B. Take up C. Take in D. Take out

Mark the letter A,B,C or D on your answer sheet to show the underline, part that often needs correction

20: I often listen music when I have free time

- A B C D

21: This washing machine will repair by my father tomorrow

- A B C D

22: Sleeping, resting, and to drink fruit juice are the best ways to care for a cold

- A B C D

Read the following passage and mark the letter A,B,C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 23 to 27

Recently, a study in the USA showed that 75% of high school students (23)___ in tests and exams. If we include (24)___ homework, the number is 90%. Many students don't even realize that (25)___ they're doing is wrong. They think that cheating is OK now because it's (26)___. In the past, weaker students cheated but now cheats are often clever kids who need higher grades. There is more competition today.

One high school student says, "There is big (27)___ to get into a good university. You have to get good marks, and to get good marks some teens think they have to cheat"

- 23: A. Has cheated B. Have cheated C. Are cheating D. Cheat
 24: A. Copying B. To copy C. Copy D. Copied
 25: A. Which B. Why C. What D. Where
 26: A. Normal B. Usually C. Plenty D. Common
 27: A. Felling B. Pressure C. Nervous D. Tense

Read the following passage and mark letter A,B,C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that best fits each of the numbered blanks

Sydney is Australia's most exciting city. The history of Australia begins here. In 1788 Captain Arthur Philips arrived 3.6 million people in Sydney. It is the biggest city in Australia, the busiest port in the South Pacific and one of the most beautiful cities in the world. In Sydney, the buildings are higher, the colors are brighter and the nightlife is more exciting. There are over 20 excellent beaches close to Sydney and its warm climate and cool winter have made it a favorite city for immigrants from overseas. There are two things that make Sydney famous: its beautiful harbor, the Sydney Harbor Bridge, which was built in 1932 and the Sydney Opera House, which was opened in 1973

28: When did the history of Australia begin?

- A. In the South Pacific B. In Sydney Harbor
 C. In Britain D. In Sydney

29: Which of the following should be the title of the reading passage?

- A. Sydney's Opera House B. The history of Sydney
 B. C. Sydney's beaches and harbor D. An introduction of Sydney

30: Which of the following statements is NOT true about Sydney?

- A. Sydney is not a favourite city for immigrants from overseas
 B. Sydney is one of the most beautiful cities in the world
 C. Sydney is the most exciting city in Australia
 D. Sydney has the busiest port in the South Pacific

31: How many beaches are there close to Sydney?

- A. 11 beaches B. More than 20 beaches
 C. Nearly 20 beaches D. 770 beaches

32: When was the Sydney Harbor Bridge built?

A. In 1788

B. In 1932

C. In 1973

D. In 1625

Rewrite these sentences with the same meaning as the previous ones

33: "Where have you been?" he said to me

→ He asked _____

34: The doctor said, "You really ought to rest for a few days, Veronica"

→ The doctor suggest _____

35: It takes Mary an hour to get to her office every day

→ Mary spends _____

36: I have to get up early tomorrow

→ I wish _____

Write new sentences as similar as possible in meaning to the original ones, using the given words in brackets

37: I don't know her number, so I don't ring her up (**If**)

38: They believe that the best time to visit the complex of Hue Monuments is in April (**It**)

39: Dad started collecting stamps five years ago (**has**)

40: The authorities are trying to solve the overpopulation of the city (**deal**)

The end!